ATTACHMENT 3

From: Mary Howard <mghoward08@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, September 22, 2023 12:19 AM

To: CITY COUNCIL

Cc: CITY CLERK

Subject: STRONGLY OPPOSE State Emergency Operations Center (EOC) at Fairview Development Center
Location

City Council Members,

| was totally surprised to learn about the Emergency Operations Center that the state wants to build at the Fairview
Development Center location. | strongly oppose this project and know there are other locations more suited for the
Emergency Operations Center. The 15 acres that will house two communications towers one being 120 ft. (10 floors)
with red flashing lights, a helipad, approximately 50,000 sq ft of building sites, and an estimated 37+ months to build...
will all contribute to more noise, air, and traffic pollution. The fact that the EOC would back up to one of the most
beautiful areas in Costa Mesa...Fairview Park Train Station and the Golf Course...is appalling! Please tell the state that
this location should be used for housing development which will have an amazing park and golf course in their backyard.

Also, please make sure the citizens of Costa Mesa are aware of this project. From what | can tell, most do not know
about this project.

Thank you, Mary Howard

Mary Howard

1909 Whittier Ave

Costa Mesa, CA 92627
mghoward08@gmail.com
949.402.9927

CATITION: This email originated from outside of the oreanization Do not click links or onen attachments
nnless van recoonize the sender and know the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities to the
Information Technology Department.




From: Gary Bennett <benn0529@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Saturday, September 23, 2023 8:45 PM

To: CITY CLERK

Subject: State Emergency Operations Center
Hello.

| would like to ask that the City of Costa Mesa request the state reconsider it's plan and location for the
State Emergency Operations Center as well as provide us with the information needed to completely
assess the environmental and social impact on the surrounding area. This is the first | have learned of this
plan and | am a 40 year resident of this city.

Sincerely,

Gary Bennett

868 Presidio Dr

Costa Mesa CA 92626

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities to the
Information Technology Department.
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